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June 29, 2021 

 

Via Electronic Filing 

 

Ms. Theresa White 

Executive Director, 

Ohio Power Siting Board 

180 East Broad Street, 6th Floor 

Columbus, OH 43215 

Ms. Tanowa Troupe 

Administration/Docketing 

Ohio Power Siting Board 

180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor 

Columbus, OH  43215-3793 

 

Re: Vectren Energy Delivery of Ohio, Inc. d/b/a CenterPoint Energy Ohio  

 Line A97 20-Inch Pipeline – Interstate 75 Relocation Pipeline Replacement,  

 Case No. 21-761-GA-BNR  

 

Dear Ms. White and Ms. Troupe: 

This letter serves as Vectren Energy Delivery of Ohio, Inc. d/b/a CenterPoint Energy Ohio’s 

(“Applicant” or “Vectren”) pre-application notification letter in order for the Ohio Power Siting 

Board (“Board”) to open a case for the proposed Line A97 20-Inch Pipeline – Interstate 75 

Relocation Pipeline Replacement Project located in Miamisburg, Montgomery County, Ohio.  This 

letter is given at least five (5) days prior to Vectren filing a Construction Notice. 

 

In accordance with Ohio Administrative Code (“OAC”) 4906-6-03(A), Vectren provides the 

following information for a Construction Notice application: 

 

Project Description:  Vectren is planning to replace 750 feet of a 20-inch existing pipeline due to a 

short in the existing pipe casing and relocate a section of the pipeline approximately 100 feet further 

north.  The pipeline will be installed by horizontal directional drilling. 

 

Anticipated Project Schedule:  Vectren anticipates construction to begin around the middle of 

August 2021.  Construction is expected to last through the end of September 2021. 

 

Expedited Treatment: Vectren requests expedited treatment for this application, and will submit 

payment of $2,000 in accordance with OAC Rule 4906-6-04(A)(2). 

 

Sincerely on behalf of 

VECTREN ENERGY DELIVERY OF OHIO 

D/B/A CENTERPOINT ENERGY OHIO 

 
Devin D. Parram 
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